
Notice of Public Comment Period 
City of Cuyahoga Falls 
 
 

The City of Cuyahoga Falls is soliciting public comment for the 2024-2028 Community Development 

Block Grant 5-year Consolidated Plan and 2024 Annual Action Plan. The 2024 CDBG Annual Action Plan 

represents the 1st year of the 2024-2028 Consolidated Plan for the City of Cuyahoga Falls. It will discuss 

the City’s proposed activities for addressing needs for affordable housing, public services, public 

facilities improvements, historic preservation and economic development. The Fiscal Year 2024 

allocation is $683,682, as well as funds from the revolving loan fund, program income, and carryover 

funding.  

HUD has approved a not less than 30-day public comment period.  The comment period for these funds 

will begin on June 10, 2024 and end on July 10, 2024.  Residents, officials, and stakeholders are invited 

to review these documents and submit comments or suggestions regarding related needs and use of 

these funds. A public meeting will be held on June 17, 2024 at the Cuyahoga Falls Natatorium 

Conference Center during the City Council Meeting, at the Cuyahoga Falls Natatorium Conference 

Center at 6:30 PM. A second public meeting will be held June 20, 2024 at the Quirk Cultural Center at 

2:00 PM.  

The 2024-2028 CDBG 5-year Consolidated Plan and 2024 Annual Action Plan and will be available at 

www.cityofcf.com/departments/community-development/block-grant-program, beginning June 10, 

2024.  

Questions and comments may be submitted in writing to Peggy Szalay, CDBG Entitlement Administrator, 

at szalaypl@cityofcf.com or by mail to: Development Department, 2310 Second Street, Cuyahoga Falls, 

Ohio 44221.  

Assistance will be provided to accommodate those without internet access, those who are disabled or 

those who have language barriers by calling 330-971-8173.  
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